
EDITORIAL.

PRoF. GEo. Ross, A.M:, M.D., -was next called upon, and
delivered an address to the graduating class. (See page 513.)

THE CAMPBELL MEMORIAL FUND.

Da. HowARn, Dean of the Medical Faculty, before the meet-
ing concluded- made the following announcement:-For the
information of the numerous friends of the University and of
the Medical Faculty, I have much pleasure in statiîng that the
movement begun in the session of 1882-83 to raise an endow-
ment fund for the purposes of medical teaching and to (om-
memorate the name of our late lamented dean, Dr. Geo. W.
Campbell, has been successfii. The subscriptions to that fund
amount to $51,575, and a building lot worth about $700' to
$1,000, and some of our friends have yet to be heard from.
This gencrosity on the part of the friends of medical education
enabled the faculty to call upon the Hon. D. A. Smith to redeem
a promise that, in the event of $50,000 being subscribed as a
Campbell Memorial Fund by the 1st of August, 1883, he would

present the faculty with a like sum. I am sure that you will
be pleased to hear that on the day that Mr. Smith was shown
the list of subscribers to the Campbell fund lie sent a cheque to
the Dean for the amount promised, and thereby created the
" Leanchoil Endowment " of the medical facuÀlty. We are very
grateful to him, not only for the munificent gift of money, but
also for the influence his promise, given at the very outset of
our undertaking, exercised upon many of our generous sub-
scribers. These moneys are administered by the Board of the
Royal Institution in the interests of the medical school.

The faculty of medicine of McGill University avails itself of
this, its first public opportunity, to acknowledge also the services
rendered to medical education in this province, the grateful tri-
bute paid to the memory of its late Dean, and the substantial
benefit conferred upon this university, by another distinguished
citizen, Mr. George Stephen.

A day or two after the announcement of the medical faculty
to raise a Campbell memorial fund, Mr. Stephen sent word that
he would give $50,000 to the Montreal General Hospital to


